
 

U.S. Route 460 at Commerce Drive 
and Leatherwood Lane (Tazewell Co.) 

Design Public Hearing 
 

Tuesday, April 25, 2023, 4 – 6 p.m. 
Bluefield Town Hall 

112 Huffard Drive, Bluefield, Virginia 24605 
https://www.virginiadot.org/Route460CommerceToLeatherwoodBluefield 

Find out about the proposed plans to improve safety on U.S. Route 460 between Commerce 
Drive and Leatherwood Lane in Bluefield.  The project includes construction of offset left-
turn lanes to improve sight distance at two intersections along Route 460 in the Town of 
Bluefield and includes the replacement of the traffic signal at each intersection.  
 
Review the proposed project plans and the National Environmental Policy Act documentation in 
the form of a Programmatic Categorical Exclusion at the public hearing or at VDOT’s Bristol 
District Office located at 2111 Bonham Road in Bristol, 276-669-6151, 800-FOR-ROAD, or 
TTY/TDD 711.  Please call ahead to assure the appropriate personnel are available to answer 
your questions.  
 
Property impact information, relocation assistance policies, and tentative construction schedules 
are available for your review at the above addresses and will be available at the public hearing.  
 
Give your written or oral comments at the hearing or submit them by May 5, 2023, to Mr. Ron 
Flanary, VDOT Project Manager, 2111 Bonham Road, Bristol, VA 24201. You may also e-mail 
your comments to bristolinfo@vdot.virginia.gov. Please reference “Route 460 Bluefield Public 
Hearing” in the subject line. 
 
VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and activities in 
accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. If you need more 
information in regards to you civil rights on this project or need special assistance for persons 
with disabilities or limited English proficiency, contact Ron Flanary at the phone number listed 
above.  

State Project: 0460-143-133,C501,P101   UPC: 119432   Federal Project: NHPP-5143(121) 
To: 0.194-mile west of Commerce Drive    From: 0.147-mile east of Leatherwood Lane 

In the event of inclement weather, the public hearing will be held May 2, 2023 at the same location. 


